
This Week at   

École Olds High School 403-556-3391 

Chinook's Edge 

School Division No 73 

Jan. 22nd—Jan. 28th, 2024 

Week at a Glance: 
 Jan. 10th—30th: Semester One Final Exams (see exam schedule)   

 Jan. 22nd:  Homework Room begins (Gr. 9’s) 
 Jan. 23rd:  Last Day of Sem. 1 Classes (Gr. 9-11) 

Coming Events: 
 Jan. 29th:  Parent Council Meeting @ 7pm 

 Jan. 31st:  Semester Break (no school) 
 Feb. 1st:  First day of Semester Two/Report Card #2 
 Feb. 7th:  JV/SR Boys Home Basketball Games 

 Feb. 9th:  Professional Learning Day (no school) 

 

 
As of January 24th, school shifts to an exam/homework schedule.  

 
-  Grade 9s students who have outstanding work as of Tuesday, January 
23rd will need to come to school for an 8:45 am start each day during exam 
week and stay in Red Quad until they are caught up and removed from the 
homework room list. We will be sending out a reminder email on Tuesday to 
those students who are on the homework room list and expected to be in 
school on Wednesday. Please work with your student(s) to ensure that they 
are working hard at home to catch up on missing work. 
 
-  Grade 9 students NOT on the homework room list only need to attend 
school on the mornings of their PAT’s during exam week (January 24-30)  
 
-  Grade 10-12 students need to come for their exams as scheduled, and 
some students will be required to come in during exam week to complete 
outstanding work. 

 
All of these efforts are done with hopes of ensuring students pass their classes, 
get their credits, and move into semester two with no issue. 
 
During exam week our students are asked NOT to go to Deer Meadow or Olds 
Elementary as their classes are still in session. Please ensure our exam week 
does not become a disruption for other community schools and students. 
 
Thank-you for supporting your student(s) and our school as we work together to 

finish semester one strong. 
 
Mrs. Reist 

 January 2024 Final Exam Schedule  

If you have any questions regarding your 

child’s exam dates, please call the school 

office.  

 

Outdoor Education Trip 

Grades 10—12 students 

have the opportunity to go 

on an outdoor ed. trip to 

Canmore from Feb. 6-9th.  

This is a three credit locally 

developed course (Winter 

Travel 15), which focuses on experiential 

learning and best practices for winter travel 

in mountain environments with an overall 

goal of youth engagement in stewardship.   

There are 35 spots available.   To sign up and 

get more information please see Mr. Lorenz.  

Host Families Needed 

Are you interested in an enriching cultural experience?  Consider hosting an 

International Exchange student.  We are currently looking for a host family for 

a 16 year old female exchange student from Mexico for the second semester of 

this school year (Jan.-June), as well as two host families for two Mexican male 

exchange students for the fall semester of 2024.   Canadian families will be 

provided a monthly allowance to cover expenses.  This would be an excellent 

opportunity for former, current , or future Spanish students to become more 

fluent, or for anyone interested in learning the Spanish language.  Please con-

tact  mhillier@cesd73.ca (Mme Hillier) for more information.  

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1DDoDVRL-U0CEj9tZuZsXcquaxU5Vf3c6j1hB2rHYy1E/edit#gid=618816762
mailto:mhillier@cesd73.ca

